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From 1975 to 2018, the Premonstratensian Herman De Mulder (°1932) organized sports reflection days for male and female religious. These days took place in the Abbey's Meeting House until 2010; afterwards, they went in the guest quarters.  
The Abbey of Tongerlo was since 1936 involved in the Belgian world of sport, through the personal initiative of their monk Antoon Van Clé who wanted to morally educate professional sporters in the world of cycling, boxing and wrestling. Since his initiative became in 1947, a non-profit organization called Sporta vzw, the project has put itself and does that still to-day, at the service of the Belgian sports community by promoting healthy sports and contending with abuses and excesses within sport itself. To fulfil its mission to get more Flemings playing sport, Sporta focuses on 2 target groups, each approached by a different pillar in its operation: (1) sports clubs; and (2) the individual, otherwise or lightly organized sportspeople.
In 1975, father De Mulder, main chaplain of ‘Sporta’, based his brainchild on the post-conciliar document 'Gaudium et Spes' (Joy of Hope!) of 7 December 1965, which, in the service to the world it invited, implied that the Church, in other words every Christian and therefore every religious or priest, should contribute positively to the development of, among other things, the culture of leisure and sport. 
I cite the passage in number 61 of Gaudium et Spes, pastoral Constitution on the Church in the Modern World :
“Today it is more difficult to form a synthesis of the various disciplines of knowledge and the arts than it was formerly. For while the mass and the diversity of cultural factors are increasing, there is a decrease in each man's faculty of perceiving and unifying these things, so that the image of "universal man" is being lost sight of more and more. Nevertheless it remains each man's duty to retain an understanding of the whole human person in which the values of intellect, will, conscience and fraternity are preeminent. These values are all rooted in God the Creator and have been wonderfully restored and elevated in Christ.
The family is, as it were, the primary mother and nurse of this education. There, the children, in an atmosphere of love, more easily learn the correct order of things, while proper forms of human culture impress themselves in an almost unconscious manner upon the mind of the developing adolescent.
Opportunities for the same education are to be found also in the societies of today, due especially to the increased circulation of books and to the new means of cultural and social communication which can foster a universal culture. With the more or less generalized reduction of working hours, the leisure time of most men has increased. May this leisure be used properly to relax, to fortify the health of soul and body through spontaneous study and activity, through tourism which refines man's character and enriches him with understanding of others, through sports activity which helps to preserve equilibrium of spirit even in the community, and to establish fraternal relations among men of all conditions, nations and races. Let Christians cooperate so that the cultural manifestations and collective activity characteristic of our time may be imbued with a human and a Christian spirit.
All these leisure activities however are not able to bring man to a full cultural development unless there is at the same time a profound inquiry into the meaning of culture and science for the human person.” ( http://www.vatican.va/archive/hist_councils/ii_vatican_council/documents/vat-ii_cons_19651207_gaudium-et-spes_en.html. )

The Premonstratensian head sports chaplain De Mulder called on the clergy to become an enthusiastic discussion partner of Christians and non-Christians in the ever-increasing leisure culture. Therefore, he had outlined a weekly program that alternately provided for moments of reflection and deepening introduced by an inspiring lecture by a diocesan clergyman, a religious male (members of the Salvatorians, the Dominicans, the Premonstratensians, Franciscans), or religious woman (members of the Sisters of the Christian Schools of Vorselaar, Sisters of Mary of Landen, Sisters of the Immaculate Conception of Blankenberge, Sisters of Don Bosco of Wijnegem) or, from the year 2000 onwards, based on the reading of a challenging text or article. 
The added value, the originality and the taboo-breaking nature of this retreat was the opportunity offered at least twice a day for uninhibited and relaxing recreational exercise, games and sports together (men and women!), which included the use of the open-air swimming pool within the abbey walls, the surrounding woods and the sports grounds at the Sports Centre. The first edition in 1975 welcomed thirty-six participants: from all the Flemish provinces came six female religious, 20 diocesan priests and 10 male religious. From 2000, around 15 participants, including lay people, continued to turn up every year.
The overview of the chosen general themes of the sports reflection days over the years vary. I list some of them: “looking for life values to be enthusiastic priest and religious”; “the violence in our world and Christian love”; “Redeemed to freedom”; “Corporeality, affectivity, friendship, joy”; “Jesus of Nazareth, his proclamation, to be human like Jesus”; “Listening to the Word”; “Shifts in Christian ethics”; “The Gospel of Mark”; “How to speak about God, now?”; “In the descending line of God's love: enjoy, to let enjoy, to prevent enjoying”; “The future does not have to remain a dream: pathways to tomorrow”; “The power of life”; etc.
The meaning of those sports reflection days for male and female religious, was best expressed in the testimony of a priest in 2009 who was there from the beginning and attended 35 editions:
“The offer of this new retreat approach kept popping into my head until I made the firm decision to enroll. Full of courage and with a whole load of expectations, I then headed to Tongerlo.
The reality was so much more than I had dared to hope for! When I look back now, almost 35 years later, I still feel happy that I took the plunge.
After all, in 1975 it was anything but obvious to engage in sports during a priest's retreat. And that together with sisters and brothers of all kinds. It simply did not occur to me then, that a few decades later lay people, men and women, would join us.
However, the added value, the original of this retreat is and remains the opportunity to play uninhibited and relaxing sports together. Over the years, this sporting event became less intense and intense, but always equally beneficial. It became more and more playful, the game for the game's sake, even though we were still so eager to win. The joy of playing together transformed us into joyful and optimistic people and permeated us into enthusiastic priests, religious and lay people.” (E27).
A closer look at the daily schedule of these Sport reflection days show the combination between reflection, prayer, community life and sport and games : In addition to joint prayer opportunities with the Tongerlo abbey community (a Eucharist at 11:30 p.m. and an evening prayer at 5:30 p.m., there was a morning prayer at a quarter to 8 a.m. and a day's closing at 9:30 p.m. with its own contemplative group. In the evening there was also time for personal reflection of an hour after dinner. Both the morning and late afternoon included an hour of conference, each preceded by a full hour of sports and games.

To conclude I would like to point at the fact that this particular initiative in Belgium preceded the “Clericus Cup” organized since 2007 in the Vatican and the documents by the Holy See as Giving the best of yourself (2018) and Sport for All: Cohesive, Accessible and Tailored to each Person (2022). Maybe it could be an inspiration to inspire worldwide a more active way of managing the Health of Clergymen and Women


